
October 6, 2016 Meeting at Noon on Thursdays at the Red Lion Hotel Volume LXVI - No. 14

"Classification Talk & Auction Update"
with Alfonso Lopez & Gary Provo

“Meeting at Pybus Event Center”
(Remember Cash or Checks only)

Our speaker this week is one of our newer members Alfonso Lopez who joined our club in March 
of this year. He was proposed by Bryan Campbell. Alfonso is the principal at Lewis and Clark 
Elementary School and is the proud owner of the Paradise Restaurant on Wenatchee Ave. 

October is Economic & Community Developement Month

THINK ABOUT IT!
One of the annoying things about believing in free will and individual responsibility is the difficulty of finding somebody 
to blame your problems on. And when you do find somebody, it’s remarkable how often their picture turns up on your 
driver’s license. – P.J. O’Rourke

Alfonso Lopez

Gary Provo will also give us some pointers on procuring Auction Donations/sponsors. 
Come find out how it is done.

FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITY
On Saturday, October 15th, the Wenatchee Sunrise club is chartering a Wenatchee Valley Shuttle van to drive to Everett to tour 
the Boeing Final Assembly plant. The van picks up in Wenatchee, transports us to the Future of Flight Aviation Center. From that 
Center, another van takes us on the Boeing Tour. We then return on the Wenatchee Valley Shuttle van to Wenatchee.
Located approximately 25 miles north of Seattle, The Future of Flight Aviation Center & Boeing Tour is the only public tour of a 
commercial jet assembly plant in North America. Explore the interactive exhibits and displays in the 28,000-square-foot Aviation 
Center Gallery; then take a 90-minute tour of the Boeing plant where you can watch 747s, 777s, or 787 Dreamliners being assem-
bled right before your eyes. A short video is shown prior to the Boeing Tour. The tour viewing area is from the upper floors of the 
Final Assembly Building.
The cost of the transportation and Boeing tour is:
$70 per adult (16 and older) ($25 each way in the van + $20 for Boeing Tour)
$64 per child (15 and younger) ($25 each way in the van + $14 for Boeing Tour) 
Children must be at least 48” tall. Children shorter than 48” are NOT allow; no exceptions.
We are limited to 24 passengers in the van. The Sunrise Rotary Club is offering this trip to any Rotarians and families that want 
to go. Wayne will be sending and presenting this same information to the other Wenatchee and East Wenatchee clubs. Sign up 
now if you want to go. Contact Wayne Massing at: wkmassing@gmail.com or 206-290-7143
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WENATCHEE ROTARY CALENDAR

October 13th Meeting
CASA - Heather Baker

October 20th Meeting @ WVM&CC
Candidates Forum - Jon Wyss & Brd Hawkins

October 27th Meeting
Polio Plus with Dave Reichert

November 3rd Meeting
Classification Talk - Steve Wright

January 28 2017
Rotary Building Communities Auction 2017

April 27 -30, 2017
District Conference, Kelowna, B.C.

June 10 - 14, 2017
Rotary International Convention, Atlanta, Georgia

The Week in Review – ~
Our meeting was at Town Toyota Center and started off with our pro-
gram. Katie Lenerville who is the new Director of Sales & Interim GM 
of Operations for the Wenatchee Wild. Katie introduced the Wild office 
dog- Ellie Mae. The opening games of the season are this weekend at the 
TTC. Katie came to Wenatchee from the Rapid City SD hockey team 
where she was director of sales.  She started off letting us know she is as 
tough as any hockey player as she has 6 artificial front teeth. The Wild 
are currently without a radio contract to broadcast their games. They are 
working on a new contract & should have an announcement shortly.
Currently the Wild have 22 players ranging from age 18-20. The players 
are recruited by the coaches. The players are from the Northwest, Canada, 
& California. Players are billeted with local families during the season 
with the families receivimg a stipend for housing a player.
The Wild promotion for this weekend’s games is a diaper/underwear 
drive. Bring new (in the package) diapers or children’s underwear and 
throw them onto the ice after the first Wild goal.
There are currently 450 season ticket holders and another 200 sponsor 
ticket holders. The TTC holds 4100 for hockey games. You can keep up 
with the Wild on their Facebook page.
 
Don Myers introduced Dick Reed, our newest Rotarian.  Dick is a re-
tired (30 yr) Seattle Police Dept. Captain. He married a local gal and has 
recently moved to Wenatchee. He is a Whitman College graduate (Go 
Missionaries) with a degree in Biology.
A really good charge was given by PP Terry Stuller. Terry spoke about a 
Rotarians commitment to Service, Leadership, & personal involvement. 
The more you put into Rotary the more you will receive from Rotary. 
Terry also challenged us to keep our eye out in the community for new 
Rotarians.
Dee Curcio put out a call for host families for our incoming exchange 
students. Contact Dee or Andy Petro if you can host a student.
A moment of silence was held in honor of the passing on Wednesday 
of PP Don Reichert. Don was President of our club in 1999-2000. Don 
was a great guy and will be missed by all who knew him.

We have set a goal of saving 15,000 lives through our 
Club 60 donations this year. That is approximately 
$3,000 that needs to be raised. Remember the Bill 
Gates Foundation is still matching our donations 2 
for 1.  All it takes is 60¢ a week, not even a half a cup 
of coffee, and you will save someone from the dibil-
itating effects of polio and perhaps their live. Bring 
your loose change each week or if you don’t have any 
change bring dollars and place them in the cups on 
each table.

SAVING LIVES ONE VACCINE AT A TIME 

LIVES 
SAVED
1735

Goal
15,000
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Monday, Oct. 24, 6:30p.m. — World Polio Day
Wenatchee Valley Museum

You are invited to help celebrate Rotary’s 30-year 
commitment to the global eradication of Polio. Join 
Rotarians from Cashmere, East Wenatchee, Leaven-
worth, Wenatchee, Wenatchee North & Wenatchee 
Sunrise for a potluck dinner at the Wenatchee Valley 
Museum, 127 South Mission Street, Wenatchee. 
All Rotarians and guests are welcome.

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER

Don Reichert passed away this past Tuesday, 
September 27th at the age of 86. Don was 
a great friend and a Rotarian for 40 years. 
He was President of our club in 1999-2000. 
Don was a multiple Paul Harris Fellow and 
Paul Scea Fellow. Don was one of the found-

ers of NCW Community Bank and the owner of Reichert 
Nissan Motors. He was the consummate entrepreneur. Don 
provided the car (a Nissan 350z convertible) for our first 
car raffle in 2007. Interment will be at 1 pm, October 6th. 
Services will follow at the First United Methodist Church at 
3 pm. Our heartfelt condolences and prayers go out to his 
wife Jane and their family. 

HUMANITARIAN COMMITTEE REPORT
Our grant applications were due 9/15.  It was exciting that 
we had six applications from a wide variety of clubs, organi-
zations, and causes.  The monetary range in money requested 
was from $550 to $9,000.  We, as a committee, met on 9/23 
in the basement of the Community Foundation to review the 
applications and make funding decisions.  Through applying 
our evaluation spreadsheet and group discussion, we felt good 
about our decision to be able to fund four of the six requests.  
We only went over our self-imposed limit of $7500 each quar-
ter by $50. We will be funding amounts ranging from $300 
for work through the Lighthouse Ministries to $4,000 to im-
prove student access to technology in the Inclusion Classes at 
WHS.  We awarded $750 to work with the Wenatchee Police 
Department, and the Wenatchee Skateboard Club, in improv-
ing the skate park at Pioneer Park and $2500 to work with 
Wenatchee Youth Baseball Board  to finish some needed addi-
tions to Morris Little League Park. 
    I have contacted all of the successful and non successful ap-
plicants and am working with Angela Spies to make sure that 
we make the funding pipeline flow smoothly. This was fun. 
People are already lining up to apply for grants from our next 
round of funding which runs from 10/1 to 12/15.   
    On another note, I am still representing Wenatchee Rotary 
with the Wells House Board on the construction of the canopy 
over the BBQ area.  Just a reminder - We gave them $3000 
from January's auction with a pledge to continue our involve-
ment.  In that process we have demolished the old canopy and 
last week I  dropped off the architect's specifications at Mar-
son and Marson for a materials bid quote and expect to have 
that back in a couple of weeks - hope the bid comes in under 
$3,000.  – Joe St. Jean, Committee Chair



PERIODICALS POSTAGE PAID
WENATCHEE, WA 98807

The Wenatchee AppleSeed (UPS380610) is published weekly for $2.00 per year by the
Wenatchee Rotary Club, 30 North Chelan, Wenatchee, WA 98801. Periodicals Postage Paid at Wenatchee, WA.

POSTMASTER: Send address corrections to: Rotary Club of Wenatchee, P.O. Box 1723, Wenatchee, WA 98807-1723

Did you know that you can make up a meeting at the following places?
Wenatchee North @ Town Toyota Center  Wed. Noon 
Wenatchee Sunrise @ Red Lion  Tues. 7 am
Cashmere @ Cashmere Presbyterian Church   Wed. Noon
Leavenworth @ Kristall’s  Fri. 11:45 am

East Wenatchee @ Shari’s Restaurant Thurs. 7 am
Lake Chelan @ Tsillian Cellars Tues. Noon
Quincy @ Quincy Senior Center Thur. Noon 

THE WENATCHEE ROTARY FOUNDATION
The mission of the Wenatchee Rotary Foundation is to improve educational opportunities for citizens living in the Greater Wenatchee 
area. Funding for the foundation is through immediate and deferred giving from current and past Wenatchee Rotary Club members. 

Each club member in good standing is also a member of the Foundation.

Officers: Christina Davitt, President;  Bill Monnette, Secretary, Heidi Myers, Treasurer
Board Members: Joe St. Jean, Ruth Esparza, Alice Meyer, George Buckner, Tom Ross, Don Myers

Rotary Ambassadors
This week’s greeters will be

This week’s Cashiers will be

Greeters & Cashiers, please try to arrive by 11:30 a.m.
If you cannot be here please find your own replacement!

Rich McBRide KaRen MccaRt

MaynaRd Man danielle MaRchant

•  OFFICERS 2016 - 2017  •

Jim Russell PResident

don myeRs 2017/18 PResident elect

Pete VanWell 2018/19 PResident nominee

Bill muRRay Past PResident

FRank cliFton secRetaRy

chRis RumBles tReasuReR

THE WENATCHEE APPLESEED 
is PuBlished Weekly By the 

RotaRy cluB oF Wenatchee, Washington.
iF you haVe an item you Would like to 

include in the APPLESEED
contact John mcdaRment at 662-6858 

Fax: 663-8530
E-mAIL: APPLESEED@WENATCHEEROTARy.ORg

the BoaRd meets at 4:30 Pm on the 2nd thuRsday

oF each month in the cadman Room @ Red lion hotel

NExT BOARD mEETINg THuRSDAy, OCTOBER 13,  2016

VISIT OuR WENATCHEE ROTARy WEBSITE AT:
WWW.WENATCHEEROTARy.ORg

•  BOARD OF DIRECTORS  •

susan alBeRt - 17  Pete Van Well -17 
Jill leonaRd - 17  Jay smith -18
alice meyeR -18 maRio cantu - 18
chRistina daVitt - 19 maynaRd man - 19
Joe st. Jean - 19 

Wenatchee

PO Box 1723
Wenatchee, WA 98807-1723


